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Dear Mr Chafer

Answers to Questions Taken on Notice
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit Hearing

Melbourne, 25 August 2006

The Energy Supply Association of Australia (esaa) was pleased to recently be
given the opportunity to address members of the Joint Committee of Public
Accounts and Audit during its hearing on ‘Certain taxation matters’ in
Melbourne on the 25 August 2006.

During the session esaa took on notice two questions. The answers to each
question are provided below.

Question: (Senator Watson, Page 38 Hansard Proof) ‘You have mentioned
that the ATO has a role in ensuring that there is a consistency in the law as it
applies to your types of organisations. But the question I ask is: does the ATO
conduct audits to ensure that compliance?’

Answer: Yes the ATO can and does conduct client risk reviews and audits of
National Tax Equivalent Regime (NTER) entities to ensure they are in
compliance with tax law in exactly the same manner as it does for corporate
taxpayers.
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Question: (Senator Watson, Page 38 Hansard Proof) ‘As part of taking that
on notice, could you also inquire as to whether, if they do conduct, or intend to
conduct, such activities, the Commonwealth government will be reimbursed
by the state?’

Answer: esaa has made its best endeavours to establish the answer to the
question. The Association understands that the Australian Taxation Office
(ATO) passes on the costs of undertaking these client risk reviews and audits
of NTER entities to the State and Territory Governments. However, the
Association has not been able to confirm this with the ATO and suggests that
the Committee may wish to make further inquiries with the relevant
Commonwealth agency.

We hope these answers satisfactorily answer the Committee’s questions. If
the Committee requires any further information please feel free to contact me
directly.
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Brad Page
Chief Executive Officer


